

# Barrow upon Humber Parish Council

Clerk to the Council – **Ann Boulton**, 21 Hallam Close, Barrow-upon-Humber, DN19 7FD

Telephone: 07592 724935

Email: [barrowpc@hotmail.co.uk](mailto:barrowpc@hotmail.co.uk)

---

Minutes of the Barrow upon Humber Parish Council held in the Vicar's Room on **Wednesday 8<sup>th</sup> September, 2021** at 7pm.

Present: Cllr Alan Bruce (Chairman), Cllr Roy Fletcher (Vice-chairman), Cllrs Martin Dunn, Christine Ellis, Stuart Leyland, Robert Lyden, David Sewell, Vivienne Sewell, John Thompson

## Public Participation

Members of the public may raise subjects that they wish to bring to the attention of the Parish Council. Items relating to matters on the agenda will be taken first. The time will be restricted to 15 minutes maximum, with no member of the public speaking for more than 3 minutes, unless the Council decides otherwise. Members of the public should note that decisions cannot be made at this meeting on items not on the agenda.

*One member of the public attended but did not wish to speak*

---

## **AGENDA**

### 2021/94 Chairman's Report

To receive a report from the Chairman

*The Chairman welcomed new councillors Vivienne and David Sewell and introductions were made.*

*He suggested that the council investigate holding pop-in meetings for residents.*

*He mentioned that residents should report problems to the PC and to North Lincs Council, rather than just putting them on Facebook.*

### 2021/95 Apologies

To note apologies for absence.

**Apologies were received from Cllrs Valerie Morris and Jim Hackney and Ward Cllrs Peter Clark and David Wells.**

### 2021/96 Declarations of Interests / Dispensations

a. Declarations of Interests, in respect to Agenda items, to be made and recorded in the Minutes even if an Interest has been declared on the Register.

**COUNCILLORS MUST DECLARE ANY AMENDMENT TO PECUNIARY INTERESTS WITHIN 28 DAYS**

*2021/112                      Cllrs Stuart Leyland and Roy Fletcher                      Personal*

b. For the Council to note any dispensations presented to the Clerk prior to the meeting and their resolution.                      *None*

### 2021/97 Minutes of the Previous Meeting

a) To approve and sign as a true record the Minutes of the Barrow Parish Council Meeting held on 11<sup>th</sup> August, 2021

**Resolved: To approve and sign the Minutes as a true record**

### 2021/98 Report from Ward Councillors

To consider any actions arising from the Report.

*No Ward Councillors attended or sent reports*

2021/99 Delegates' Reports

- a) Better Barrow Community Project - *Cllr Lyden reported that there is a meeting next week.*
- b) Neighbourhood Watch – *No meeting has been held as yet. Cllr Bruce mentioned the vandalism in the Market Place*
- c) NATS – *The next meeting is at the end of September*
- d) ERNLLCA – *The AGM is 22<sup>nd</sup> September. Cllrs Bruce and Fletcher to attend*
- e) Town & Parish Liaison – *No meeting has been held*

2021/100 Open Spaces

- a) To receive the handyman's report and agree any action if required  
***Resolved: To accept the report. The Clerk to check CCTV for vandalism of the shed***
- b) To receive a report from the Open Spaces group and agree any action  
***Resolved: To accept the report. The question of the S106 payment was discussed. Cllr Leyland questioned the need to replace the play equipment but the Clerk explained that if the money wasn't spend on equipment, it would be lost.***

2021/101 Solar Farm

To consider a suggestion to form a sub-committee to investigate installing a solar farm on the Parish Pit  
***Resolved: To support the suggestion and investigation***

2021/102 Platinum Jubilee of Queen Elizabeth II

To receive an update on preparations for the event and agree any action  
***Resolved: To note the Barrowfest committee's good progress with the organisation of events and that the Parish Council Chairman is investigating sites for a beacon.***

2021/103 Footpaths

To agree a list of footpaths that need attention, for submission to North Lincs Highways  
***The question was raised about the footpath to the Blow Wells but it was stated that as this is an SSI, visitors are not encouraged and there is no official public footpath.***  
***Resolved: To submit to NLC a report on the footpaths noted and request action***

2021/104 Neighbourhood Plan

To receive an update on the Neighbourhood Plan  
***Resolved: To note the report submitted by Cllr Hackney in his absence that the telephone interview to apply for the full grant of £15000 had been conducted and a decision is awaited.***

2021/105 Jubilee Cup/Local Hero scheme

- a) To discuss possible nominations for the Jubilee Cup  
***Resolved: To display details on the notice boards, website and social media and ask for nominations***

b) To discuss suggestions for a Local Hero scheme and agree any action  
**Resolved: That the council looks at quarterly awards and asks residents opinions at pop-in meetings and via the Missing Link**

2021/107 Parking

To discuss parking on dropped kerb areas

**Resolved: That the Clerk will contact NLC to clarify the position on dropped kerbs in the village**

2021/108 CCTV

To discuss the loan of a CCTV camera from NLC for the Market Place and agree any action

**Resolved: To note that this is ongoing – the Chairman is trying to contact the relevant person at NLC.**

2021/109 Notice Boards

a) To discuss replacement notice board for Beck Lane and agree any action

**The Clerk has contacted the council's insurers and is getting quotes for a new board.**

**Resolved: To wait for prices before deciding what type of board to purchase.**

b) To consider the placing of additional notice boards

**The Chairman suggested that as the village is growing, more notice boards are needed.**

**Resolved: To look at possible sites.**

2021/110 Policies and Procedures

a) To appoint a Protection person(s) as specified in the new Child Safeguarding and Adult Safeguarding policies.

**Resolved: The appoint Councillor Val Morris**

b) To approve new Child Safeguarding and Adult Safeguarding Policies

**Resolved: To approve the new policies**

2021/111 In Bloom Presentation

To agree representation at the In Bloom presentation, Sept 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2pm, Grimsby Town Hall

**Resolved: To invite Jon and Alison Nettleton to attend**

2021/112 Playing Field

To consider a request from the Rotary Club to hold a car boot sale on the field on October 3.

**Resolved: To approve the request**

2021/113 Planning

To note the following approvals:

a) PA/2021/1162 Planning permission to erect a single-storey extension to the front of 9 The Spinney, Barrow upon Humber

b) PA/2021/514 Approval of reserved matters for residential development and public open space at land off Ferry Road, Barrow upon Humber

c) PA/2021/1105 Planning permission to erect a single storey extension to the rear with insulation and a new pitched roof to the existing single storey element at 1 The Poplars, Churchside, Barrow upon Humber

d) PA/2021/1361 Permission to fell a willow at the read of Birchwood House, High Street, Barrow upon Humber

***The approvals were noted***

To note the following refusal

e) PA/2021/1133 Installation of the 25m slimline lattice tower and ancillary works at Playing Field, Mill Lane, Barrow on Humber

***The refusal was noted***

2021/114 Finance

a) To receive the Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held on August 31

***Resolved: To accept and note the Minutes***

b) To approve August accounts

***Resolved: To approve the August accounts***

c) To approve September payments

***Resolved: To approve the payments for September***

2021/115 Agenda items for next meeting

*Christmas dinner*

*Climate control unit at the Rugby Club*

**DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 13<sup>TH</sup> 2021  
7PM IN THE VICAR'S ROOM**